
MARION TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISSION 

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

 

January 2, 2025 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Marion Township Zoning Commission was held on Thursday, 

January 2, 2025, at 1228 East Fairground Street, Marion, Ohio. 

 

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Denny Smith. 

 

Members present:  Mauri Morse, Shannon Osterlin, Denny Smith, Marilyn Smith, and Stan Werling. 

Trustee, Karen McCleary was also present. 

 

Motion made by Mr. Werling, seconded by Mr. Morse, to approve the minutes of the December 2024 

meeting as read. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 

 

None received. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Mr. Morse asked about permits for the solar far north of town. Mr. McCleary advised no permits are 

required. Mr. Werling inquired about Take 5 having a dumpster onsite.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Ms. McCleary introduced Shannon Osterlin to the Zoning Commission. She is being appointed for Mr. 

Wade’s unexpired term and will be reappointed in April. Mr. McCleary advised that text amendments 

and zoning resolutions were the responsibility of the Zoning Commission.  

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 

None discussed. 

 

MOTION 

 

Motion to adjourn by Ms. Smith, seconded by Mr. Werling.  All voted “yes”. 


